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CATHOLIC SCHOOL

ST. LAWRENCE ADVISORY COUNCIL MINUTES
from April 11, 2016

The St. Lawrence school Advisory Council met on April 11th 2016 at 6:00pm. Members in
attendance were Kate Capp. Sandra Fonder, Nancy Kruger, Jason Street and Angie Weber. Also
attending were Brenda Anderson and Darby Helms.

The meeting began with a Prayer and Jason Called the meeting to order. The Agenda was reviewed
and the minutes from the march meeting were read. Kate made a motion to accept the minutes as
read. Angie seconded the motion. The motion passed.

PRINCIPAL'S REPORT
Smarter Balance test is half completed. 5th and 6th grades are using Chromebooks and 3rd and
4th grade are using the computer lab.

Connie Lesner is doing a great job as the janitor. Between Ken, Marvin and Connie are making sure
that everything is covered.

Mass with Bishop Swain is scheduled for April 15th at 9:30pm. There will be a short reception
afterwards in the lunchroom.

Schwan'’s Care Program is going very good; we have raised so far $738

Dine’n Donate through Shady Beach was very successful, we raised $525.11 on our first night. The
Next one will be May 8th 5-9pm

Penny War will help pay for the donation to the Mercy Meals for the 6th graders for package meals.
The Kindergarten Fruit of the Spirit project will be Care packages for soldiers.

We will be praying the Rosary on Wednesday April 13th in the parking lot in honor of Mrs.
Weissenfluh’s birthday.

Classroom fieldtrips are as follow:
« May 2nd: 3rd grade to Fort Sisseton
« May 5th: 6th grade to Bonanza
« May 10th: 4th grade to DeSmet
« May 11th 6th grade to Sioux Falls
« May 12th: 1st grade to Bonanza (cost is now $200 per group.
Barb is looking for different options for her students)
5th grade to Sioux Falls Washington Pavillion
Kindergarten to Brookings Children’s Museum
« May 19th: 2nd grade to Watertown Terry Redlin Center and Bramble Park Zoo
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OLD BUSINESS
Tuition Options: We discussed at LIFE meeting to get a feel for how everyone felt. Most were
supportive but wanted a breakdown for parents to know just how much the parish contributes.

The Talk will be broken down into girls only and boys only

We have been talking about how much ice cream is needed for the Spring program. Last year we
used 9 gallons.

The next Council Meeting will be May 9th at 6:00pm
We finished with a prayer

Kate made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Nancy second the motion. The Motion passed and
the meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,
Sandra Fonder, Secretary

*All school council meeting dates are published in the bulletin and listed on the parish website.
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